
 
13th June 2019         
    
Tena Koutou Katoa 
Nga Mihi Mahana-  (Warm greetings) 
 
NEW STUDENT 
This week’s new student is Bailey Gregge.  Bailey joins us from Waimate Main school.  I spoke 
with Bailey about Centennial and he said he likes it here because everyone is so friendly to 
him.  He especially likes Mr Burt because he helps Bailey a lot.  Bailey’s other friends are 
Jack and Connor and the three of them play a lot together in the playground. The thing Bailey 
likes to do most in class is maths.  Welcome to Centennial Bailey. 
 
COMMUNITY CONSULTATIUON 
HEALTH CURRICULUM CONSULTATION 
Consultation with Parents, Caregivers, and the Community 
The whole school community should be involved in developing policies and practices that 
support learning in this curriculum.  Healthy school communities are those in which a 
commitment to hauora (health & well-being) is consistently reinforced in the classroom, in the 
whole-school environment, and in positive relationships with parents and caregivers. 

Consultation involving students, staff, parents and caregivers will:- 

 strengthen health and physical education programmes 

 assist in the development of related school policies 

 contribute to school review and the evaluation of programmes 

 provide opportunities for students, teachers, parents, and caregivers to enhance    
students' learning 

It is essential for school staff to consult, using appropriate protocols, with Maori, Pacific 
Islands, Asian, and other ethnic communities if the diverse needs of students are to be 
increasingly well understood and provided for. 
For a healthy whole-school environment, schools and teachers should also establish and 
maintain links with those community organisations and people who can support this curriculum. 
In term three we will be carrying out this consultation with the Centennial School community. 
 
CROSS COUNTRY 
Over the last three weeks Centennial along with the other schools in the district have 
participated in School, District and South Canterbury cross country.  Students have been 
training in and around the school grounds over the last few weeks. Teachers have been 
speaking about the extra effort many students have put into their preparation.  I have 
noticed the effort students have been making with their training and I have really enjoyed 
listening to students who come and tell me how well and how far they have been running . 
Our cross country was very successful.  With the help of Geoff Lienert from the Harriers 
club, the course was set out at Knottingly Park.  We have been attempting to simplify the 
event over the last few years. This has resulted in two courses instead of three; 750 meters 
for our junior school students and 1 km  for the seniors.  We saw a lot less confusion and less 
wrong turns being taken by students this year.  All the students tried their best to run the 
whole way in as short a time as possible. We selected a number of students to compete in the 
District Cross Country. Centennial students ran well against this level of competition. On 
Tuesday a group headed to the South Canterbury Schools Cross Country.  Nine excited 
students left early on Tuesday morning really looking forward to running against the best 
athletes in South Canterbury.  All these students ran well and should be very proud of their 
achievements. 

STUDENT LED CONFERENCES 
In the last week of term we will hold our Student Led Conferences for years 3-6. These will 
take place on Tuesday and Wednesday the 2-3rd July.  Keep an eye out for notices that will 
give you the opportunity to book a time to meet with your child and their teacher to discuss 
progress made this year.  I will also send out some questions you can ask at the interview that 
will help your child to respond to you positively about their learning. 
 
NEW BoT 
It is with pleasure that I am able to announce the appointment of the new Board of Trustees for 
Waimate Centennial School.  Pania Taupo and Rachel O'Donnell's resignations after three years on 
the board created only one vacancy.  Susanna Chetwynd has been appointed to the Board as a 
parent representative to fill this position.  Lilach Grieve, Greg Clarkson, Kate Cooney and Megan 
Holland are the remaining parent reps.  As the principal I fill another and the staff rep holds the 
final position. The new board met for the first time last Monday.  While the new board becomes 
accustomed to their roles Greg Clarkson remains as the chair.  At the next meeting on the 12th 
August we will hold an election for a chairperson.  Thank you to Canterbury Education Services for 
managing the process and to everyone who has considered being a board member.  If you missed 
out this time hopefully you can try again in three years time.   
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 Home and school lunch 5th 
July 

 Last day of term two 5th 
July 

 BoT Meeting 12th August 

Not to be missedé. 
 

Israel Dagg and Kendra 
Cocksedge 

Are coming to 
Alpine Energy Stadium 

Tuesday 18th June 
3.15 to 4.15pm 

All Yr 3 - 8 students are invited 
Fun & Games 

Note: Yr 1 & 2’s are welcome to 
come along to watch and get an 

autograph. 
Spread the word 

Web Site:  
http://
centennial.ultranet.school.nz/
Home/.   

http://centennial.ultranet.school.nz/Home/
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OPENING OF THE NEW MEDICAL CENTRE 
Last Friday our Kapahaka team of 50 plus students walked down to the new medical 
centre. They had been invited to help by singing their waiata and performing their haka 
for the opening.  Mrs Soper and Mrs Rehmann accompanied the group led by Mrs 
Macmillan.  From feedback received the community was impressed by how well our 
students performed.  Our students enjoyed the opportunity to sing for the Waimate 
community and show their talent as a Kapahaka group.  
 
MATARIKI CELEBRATIONS 
The whole school is practicing for Matariki celebrations at the end of June.  Centennial 
School will join all the Waimate schools at the High School on the 28th June to perform. 
Every Tuesday and Thursday lately we have been preparing for this event by singing as a 
whole school.  I am excited about performing at Matariki as it is quite an occasion with 
150 plus Centennial students on stage in the High school hall.  After the performance 
their will be a hangi provided by Waihao Marae for everyone gathered.  We will join the 
other schools at Main for this part of the day. 

Later in the year the Kapahaka group will perform again in the FLAVA competition in 
Timaru. This is also an exciting time for our students who are looking forward to such a 
special celebration of culture. Thank you to Mrs Macmillan and Mrs Taupo for your hard 
work preparing our students for these performances. 

WAIMATE PUBLIC LIBRARY 
It can be challenging to find an appealing book for a struggling reader.  This is where high 
interest/low vocabulary (or low reading level) books come into play.  Good high/low books 
cover age-appropriate topics of interest to a struggling reader, yet are targeted towards 
their reading level.  High/low books can help build reading fluency, vocabulary, background 
knowledge, and interest in reading.  They have carefully chosen vocabulary, simple 
sentences and compelling stories and characters. They are often illustrated to help with 
understanding, have plenty of white space, and are sometimes printed in a special font like 
dyslexie. These books are designed so that readers don't feel that they are reading 
"books for babies." 
 
We have been working hard to build our selection of high interest/low vocab books at 
Waimate District Library.  Some recent acquisitions include “The Big Deal” by Tom Watt 
and “Out of Line” by Alex Francis.  Both these stories are about soccer players. “Fart 
Monster and Me: The Crash Landing” is the first in a series by Tim Miller. This series 
promises to be great fun! 
 
MONEY TO SCHOOL 
Just a reminder any money coming to school needs to be in an envelope/plastic bag (to 
avoid being lost or misplaced), named and handed in to the classroom teacher as this is 
recorded in the classroom finance books.   
 
This week our year 4 children were lucky enough to receive dictionaries sponsored by 
Rotary and presented by Raewyn Francis. 
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STANDING TALL 
Respect for Others - Thomas Pali,  
Tyler Ali 
Respect for Self - Grace Herbert,  
Tyler Ali, Alex Wilmshurst, Jake 
Taupo, Jakob Burt, Cody Swatridge 
All 4 Virtues - Logan Ali,  Amy 
Wilson 
Effort & Progress in Reading - Adam 
Grieve, Mason Keen, Kaleece Tupara-
Burgess, Peyton Rempala 
Effort & Progress in Writing - 
Aaliayah Tagiaia, Enya O’Donnell, 
Jackson Couper, Jet Chetwynd 
Effort & Progress in Spelling - 
Lachie Patterson  
Effort & Progress in Maths - Aiden 
Morrison, Grace Herbert 
Caring & Considerate - Olivia 
Garland 
Enthusiastic Class Member - Andrea 
Jordanovska, Charlotte Knightly 
Presentation Skills - Ava Bell,  
Mackenzie Mehrtens 
Effort in Cross Country - Fergus 
Lane 
Increased ôon-taskõ - Eli Taupo 
 
GOLD BAND WINNERS 
Henry Lucas, Emily Anderson, Oliver 
Pankhurst, Jack Waugh, Lucas Farrell, 
Sivaya Green, Grace Herbert, Genne 
Rosas Riquelme, Aiden Morrison, Sasha 
Harrison, Lucy Carline, Kaylah Lane, 
Lachie Patterson, Charlotte Garland, 
Santi Zimmermann, Genna Hargreaves, 
Emma Ottley, Keira Mehrtens, Mason 
Keen, Kaylee Timms-Dodge, Summer 
Hogg, Kadin Davis, Fergus Lane, Zoe 
Smith, Abby Swatridge, Emmett 
Knightly, Indi McKenzie, Poppy Nichol, 
Cooper Drummond, Aaliayah Tagiaia, 
Kate Gillespie, Rachael Hodder, Sammy 
Hill, Connie Cousau, Grace Bell, Joe 
Coyle, Zaylee Davis, Sophie 
Hargreaves, Connor Hopkinson, 
Ellahjaye Hynes, Arny Jamieson-
Smith, MacKenzie Mehrtens, Kaden 
Miller, Alex Wilmshurst, Cody 
Swatridge, Alexa Morresey, Ace 
Binnie, Jorja McKnight, Jet Chetwynd, 
Jake Taupo, Caleb Mills, Sophia 
Davidson, Andrea Jordanovska, Aria 
Keen, Charlotte Knightly, Aroha Taupo, 
Olivia Garland, Peyton Rempala, Ellie 
Tangney, Phoenix Taupo, Logan Ali, 
Max Drummond, Stella McFarlane, 
Robbie Lane 
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